
SPRING NEWS UPDATE 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable Easter, as we await rivers coming up 

to good levels! 

 

WILD TROUT TRUST AUCTION 

For the first time ever the Auction passed the £100 k mark. There may 

be a few “bargains” still to be picked up if you check on the WTT 

website. 

The Trust is extremely grateful to all those who gave their support with 

the generous bids made. 

 

 

 

 

 

COURT OF APPEAL. 

I could say “Anglers 2 – Secretaries of State 0! It would be a fair 

precis of events! In summary the Pickering Fishery Association and Fish 

Legal won a judicial review against the then Government and the 

Environment Agency. This was based upon “Defective river improvement 

plans”. Obviously, there is a lot to take into account. Not satisfied with 

the outcome, the Government proceeded to take the matter to the UK 

Court of Appeal.  On the 2nd of April 2025 the Court of Appeal 

unanimously dismissed the Secretary of State’s case. The Appeal Court 

found that “an unlawful approach in failing in failing to consider what 

specific action was required to meet legally binding environmental 

objectives set for each water body every six years”. This effectively 

applies to 4929 waterbodies in England. As this is the Court of Appeal it 

also will apply to Wales.  

To get the full details search “Court of Appeal – Secretary of State -v- 

Pickering Fishery Association”.  

Well done boys and girls of the Pickering Fishery Association 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THOSE IMMORTAL WORDS “AND THERE’S MORE!” 

A firm of lawyers have been instructed to take action on behalf of local 

residents, in respect of sewage pollution which has spilled into the  

rivers Wye and Lugg, in England.  (For those outside Wales, the 

geography here means what goes into the English Wye is also in the 

Welsh Wye!)  

The case relies on data, released by the Environment Agency, which 

showed at least 12,500 hours of sewage, at 45 locations, in was spilled 

from overflow incidents, into these rivers, by Welsh Water, in 2024! 

There is much more details but, suffice it to say at this time, the case 

rests on a claim that “this has resulted in pollution contributing to the 

deterioration of the river”. 

In the interests of fairness to England and Wales, in February 2025 

Welsh Water were added to the action. Also in the claim are Avara 

Foods, Cargill Plc., and Freemans of Newent, as the primary 

defendants, alleging that the industrial scale chicken production is 

responsible for the bulk of the pollution in the Wye area. 

 

 

 

 



MUDHORSE FISHERMEN 

With the kind permission of the Editor of Fishing News I reproduce an 

obituary. Why?  Many may not have heard of this style of fishing and, as 

you will see, Adrian was the last! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



BIO-SECURITY! 

With all this talk of sewage and mud, a reminder of the need for all of us 

to exercise due diligence in our own bio-security. A succinct reminder 

appeared in the West Sutherland Fisheries Trust, 2025 Annual Review.  

It is re-produced here by kind permission of The Trust. 



AND FINALLY…………. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


